
December 29th, 2021 

Independent Redistricting Commission                                                  
250 Broadway, 22nd Floor 
New York, NY 10007  

Re: Redistricting Maps 
 

Dear Chair and Commissioners:  

The Hell’s Kitchen Neighborhood Coalition represents the Block 
Associations and organizations in the Hell’s Kitchen 
neighborhood of Manhattan, New York. We want to make the 
following observations and requests on the Committee’s 
preliminary redistricting maps. 

Our small and close-knit neighborhood is currently split in both 
the New York State Senate and Assembly maps, which has 
proven legislatively unproductive for neighborhood residents. As 
we understand, the Commission’s wish to keep neighborhood 
areas intact within single districts when new district lines are 
drawn. We hope this will be rectified.  

According to the latest redistricting maps, our Hell’s Kitchen 
community is, once again, split between districts. We request for 
the community of Hell’s Kitchen to be kept whole to easily 
coordinate with city agencies and our representatives on the 
provision of services within our boundaries – this request is not 
unreasonable considering our neighborhood is only 30 blocks 
north to south. 

One other aspect of this map that is important is that the entirety 
of Hudson River Park north of West 14th Street is contained in a 
single Assembly district.  

There is value and necessity in keeping our neighborhood lines 
cohesive and recognize Hell’s Kitchen as a longstanding 
Community of Interest. 

Thank you, 

Hell’s Kitchen Neighborhood Coalition  

 


